Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Planning and Licensing Training
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

 

1. Who are the contacts for planning and licensing training for councillors within the council? 
Democratic and Civic Support Manager 
Head of Planning 
Chief Licensing Officer.

2. What method of training do the council use (e.g. classroom, on demand or blended)? 
Mostly online, some classroom, some blended and sometimes on demand where a particular issue arises.

3. Who do the council use to deliver the planning and licensing training for councillors? 
The majority of training is delivered internally by officers from the relevant services. There have been 2 occasions when external training has been utilised in recent years.
4. How much have you spent on planning and licensing training per annum over the last 5 years?
In October 2019, an external (Licensing specialist) Barrister delivered training to the Licensing Committee in person at a cost of £500. 

In June 2021 a Councillor attended an Institute of Licensing session at a cost of £165, delivered online.

In respect of internal training, this is delivered by existing staff and it is not possible to calculate the cost because hours spent have not been recorded as a distinct set of expenditure. The Council does not hold this information and this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
